Shuswap Band Newsletter

CHIEF & COUNCIL

If you would like to book an appointment to see Chief and Council, please contact Lorena at 250-341-3678 Ext. 1008

Cheques are issued and will be available every Thursday.

British Columbia Cabinet and First Nations Leadership gathering Vancouver

Chief Barbara Cote, Councillor Tim Eugene, and Consultant Rob Hutton attended the minister's meetings at the Vancouver Convention center. We were all part of a number of groups representing: the (RFA) Reconciliation Framework Agreement, and the (SNTC) The Shuswap Nation Tribal council. All Indigenous Peoples leadership across B.C. attended, with all of British Columbia's Provincial Government. The meetings were arranged to have issues that strongly affect the Indigenous peoples of British Columbia addressed by the Government. The Provincial Government and Cabinet Minister's meetings were well attended. The common message coming from Government is all future work will follow the 10 Principles adopted by Canada on July 14th, 2017. As outlined, these Principles will guide the review of laws, policies and operations practices and form a foundation for transformation of how the federal, and provincial government, partners with and supports Indigenous peoples and governments. These Principles state:

OCTOBER 2017

- CHIEF & COUNCIL
- HEALTH CENTRE
- TERRITORIAL OPERATIONS
 Lands Management Coordinator
 Cultural Heritage
 Comprehensive Community Plan
- LANDS & RESOURCES
- EDUCATION & TRAINING
- DAVID THOMPSON SECONDARY
- HOUSING
- SOCIAL DEVELOPMENT
- BIRTHDAYS
- SHUSWAP BAND CALENDAR
- All relations with Indigenous peoples need to be based on the recognition and implementation of their right to self-determination, including the inherent right of self-government.
- 2. Reconciliation is a fundamental purpose of section 35 of the Constitution Act, 1982.
- 3. The honour of the Crown guides the conduct of the Crown in all of its dealings with Indigenous peoples.
- 4. Indigenous self-government is part of Canada's evolving system of cooperative federalism and distinct orders of government.
- Treaties, agreements, and other constructive arrangements between Indigenous peoples and the Crown have been and are intended to be acts of reconciliation based on mutual recognition and respect.
- Meaningful engagement with Indigenous peoples aims to secure their free, prior, and informed consent when Canada proposes to take actions, which impact them and their rights on their lands, territories, and resources.
- Respecting and implementing rights is essential and that any infringement of section 35 rights must by law meet a high threshold of justification which
 includes Indigenous perspectives and satisfies the Crown's fiduciary obligations.
- Reconciliation and self-government require a renewed fiscal relationship, developed in collaboration with Indigenous nations, that promotes a mutually supportive climate for economic partnership and resource development.
- 9. Reconciliation is an ongoing process that occurs in the context of evolving Indigenous Crown relationships
- 10. A distinctions based approach is needed to ensure that the unique rights, interests and circumstances of the First Nations, the Métis Nation and Inuit are acknowledged, affirmed, and implemented.

All work in moving forward with Government will follow these ten principles and values held in the Undrip, The United Nations Declarations on the Rights of Indigenous Peoples.

HEALTH CENTRE UPDATE

DR MANNHEIMER – GENERAL PHYSICIAN He continues to provide medical outreach at the Shuswap Band Health Centre. He is available to see any Shuswap Band Members for doctor services. His services are by appointment or drop-in basis – appointments are preferred.

In October he will be here: Oct 10 & Oct 24
Please contact Shauna for an appointment.

HEALTHY FOOD BOXES – Due to several food boxes not picked up, we will be changing food box to every 3 weeks for the next while. Healthy Food Boxes are now going to be at the Shuswap Band Community Hall for pickup from 12-3 sharp. Reminder, if you forgot to pick up a food box that you ordered, your name has been taken off the list. You must make prior arrangements if you cannot pickup your food box.

Next Food Box: October 19th.

SEABIRD ISLAND DIABETES TEAM: This service was a huge success as we got 17 members through their appointment.

LIVING LIFE TO THE FULL - October 18, 25 November 1^{5t} & 8th, lunch provided. A course for adults over the age of 18 who want to learn new ways of dealing with everyday life issues. It is designed to help people understand feelings, thoughts, and behaviours and help you know what to do about them. Please contact Morgan or Shauna in the Health Department to sign up (250) 341-3678.

BEAUTY DAY – Tuesday, October 17th from 12:00-7:00pm in the basement of Territorial Operations. Foot care, sugaring, haircuts, facials, reflexology, manicures and door prizes!

COMMUNITY-WIDE NALOXONE TRAINING & DINNER - Tuesday, October 3rd from 5-7pm in the Basement of Territorial Operations.

For any information about Health Services please contact our Health Professionals:

Health Coordinator, Shauna Cameron (250) 341-3678 ext 1015 or health@shuswapband.net

Community Support Worker, Morgan Floesser (250) 341-3678 ext 1009 or mfloesser@shuswapband.net

TERRITORIAMOPERATIONS

TERRITORIAL LANDS MANAGEMENT COORDINATOR

Fire Wood: Canfor will be delivering two log truck loads of fire wood on Thursday September 28th. We will be organizing a Community fire wood cutting event with BBQ and refreshments. We will be needing 4 Community Members who are chainsaw certified to assist us with this event. It has been requested that if you need wood you send at least one representative from your Family to help. Gas cards will be provided to those that use their trucks for delivery. The Tentative date is set for October 6th at 12 noon. Please watch for confirmation on this date.

If you have any questions regarding this event, please contact Diana at 778-526-8116

RDEK AOA Project: The Territorial staff met with the Ktunaxa Nation and RDEK to develop the roles and responsibilities for the Columbia Valley Archaeology Overview Assessment Working Group. The RDEK with the support of the Shuswap Band and Ktunaxa Nation Council secured funding to Support the development of an AOA within the Rocky Mountain Trench between Canal Flats and Spillimacheen. The importance of this project is the AOA is inclusive of private lands, Estate development and all levels of Government. We fully supported this joint partnership with the understanding and recognition of protecting our cultural values and archaeological resources.

Skills and Training: Ongoing discussions with Bev Shuttleworth, Manager of Corporate Initiatives and Advanced Education, Skills and Training, Gerri Brightwell, Jobs Tourism and

training and College of the Rockies. The Shuswap Band Comprehensive Community Plan, Labour Market needs and Social Development has provided direction. We are presently exploring funding sources to move forward with the development of environmental monitoring, upgrading and trades to name a few.

Advisory Planning commission: I was appointed as a representative to sit on the RDEK Advisory Commission for the RDEK. Committee Members provide advice and recommendations on development applications, provincial referrals, rezoning and development variances. We meet

every third Tuesday of the month.

Salmon Festival: It was a with a heavy heart that we had to postpone the Salmon Festival due to the State of Emergency imposed by the severe wildfires within our Territory. The Salmon Festival is scheduled for October 14th. WE hope to see you all there.

Toby Creek Adventures: The Territorial Operations Staff, Community Trap Line Owner and Elders will be taking a tour of the proposed amendments to Toby Creek Adventure Tenure on October 4th. We will also have a discussion and review of the entire tenure operation and hope to build a better relationship with the tenure holder.

Reconciliation Frame Work(RFA): Was unable to attend the RFA meeting this month however, dialed in.: Water Conference has been postponed to March so that we can strike a

committee to organize.

Wetlands Institute Training: We have 4 Band Members enrolled in the wetlands training to learn about wetlands health, restoration, cultural connections and Stewardship. The course runs from September 23rd to September 29th in Canal flats.

Grave yard Restoration: The Catholic diocese has committed to assisting with the restoration of the church and Graveyard. The Territorial Operations will move forward with consulting with the Knowledge Keepers to develop a cultural protocol and work plan to extend and restore the Graveyard. We would like to move forward on this in October once a plan and proper protocol has been developed. We will be requesting Community to join us in a work day at the Graveyard. Wild Fire Salvage opportunities: I have been in contact with the Regional Forest District to initiate the discussion of Wildfire Salvage opportunities for the Shuswap Band. White River Wildfire was one of the biggest fires in the Province and had the largest loss of Values. We are requesting we be a part of the planning stages of reclamation. Throughout the efforts of fighting the fires in the Southeast Fire Centre the Shuswap Band was contacted on a regular basis with fire updates regarding known Cultural Values and fire guards.

Allowable Annual Cut (AAC) The Rocky Mountain Forest District Staff will provide an overview of the AAC for Chief, Council and Territorial Staff on October 5. The AAC is determined by the Chief Forester of the province. This process happens about once every ten years and dictates the amount of timber that will be cut in the Province. If you are interested in attending and learning

more, please call the Band Office.

Meetings:

Collaborative Dialogue on Salmon Restoration, Vancouver

Youth Network Columbia Basin Trust, Cranbrook

Community Initiatives Administrators Columbia Basin Trust, Cranbrook

If you would like to discuss or learn more, please contact me at 778 526 8116 or email at dcote@shuswapband.net

Thank you

Diana Cote

<u>CULTURAL HERTIAGE</u>

Archaeological Monitoring

With the extreme fire hazard conditions, and back country closed majority of the archaeological projects that were planned by consulting companies were pushed back until the bush was opened again. Now we are in 'crunch time', trying to get projects finished before the snow flies. There may be times Pauline will not be in the office, if duties permit to be in the field assisting with these various projects. If it is urgent, please contact Suzie Thomas the Office Assistant to relay a message. Knowledge Keepers Council

Our recent meeting on September 20th was well attended, and appreciate those that are able to attend for taking the time to share their knowledge. We are working on our Terms of Reference, to form a more structured council. We have also been working on a funeral protocol for community

members to use as a guide, if they wish.

Next meeting: Sunday November 5th, starting at 10AM and we will have a brunch style meal. There have been requests to have some weekend meetings for those who are working and/or traveling from out of town.

Fall Secwepeme Gathering

Elders, youth and chaperones were invited to the Fall Secwepeme Gathering in Revelstoke on September 22nd – 24th. We are honoured to bring some community members to take part in this gathering. If you have a youth, or are a youth, who is interested in attending such gatherings to learn more about the culture and language, please contact Pauline Eugene or Suzie Thomas to put your name forward. Must be willing to travel with a community group, and be alright with overnight

Winter Activities

With winter soon approaching, we are looking for cultural activities to do indoors! If you have a skill you would like to share, such as basketry, leather-work, beading, or other arts please contact Pauline Eugene!

Songs Request

We are still in need of songs we can share and teach within our community! If you have any type of recordings you are willing to share, please contact Pauline Eugene. Even if they are in an audio cassette format, we can get them digitized and returned to you.

Pauline Eugene, Cultural Heritage Coordinator

COMPREHENSIVE COMMUNITY PLANNER REPORT

Good day my fellow band members. It has almost been an entire year since I first started here with Shuswap Band.

The Comprehensive Community Plan is near completion. However, when I started it was missing a huge component which was culture and language.

With a lot of assistance from our Cultural Heritage Coordinator, the Knowledge Keepers Council and band members, we are very close to having a FINAL DRAFT to present to the community.

We are looking to have our CCP completed by March 2018. From there we get to celebrate and have an amazing document to help guide our Chief and Council, Community members and our staff here at Shuswap Band.

If you have any questions or comments, please contact me via Email at sthomas@shuswapband.net or telephone 778-526-8115.

Suzie Thomas.

LANDS AND RESOURCES

IF YOU HAVE ANY TICKETS FOR CHAINSAW SAFETY, FIRST AID, OR FIRE FIGHTING (S-100 ETC.) AND ARE INTERESTED AND PHYSICALLY ABLE TO WORK, PLEASE LET US KNOW at (250) 341-3678 or by email to landclerk@shuswapband.net

Civic Address

Signage is here!

We will let you know as soon as the removal of old numbers and installation of the new ones are scheduled to

If you have a 911 Emergency, please use your new civic address.

This will cut down on response time. Notices were sent to all members regarding civic addresses. If you did not receive a notice, please contact Sierra Stump at (250) 341-3678 or by email to landclerk@shuswapband.net

Wills Program

We will be posting new dates on our Facebook page for appointments. Appointments can be made through our office but can be done either at the Band Office or at Rockies Law. We have received funding for this fiscal year to continue our Estates Management Program. In addition to Wills this year, we will also offer Power of Attorney (A power of attorney is a legal document that gives another person the power to take care of your financial and legal matters for you) and Personal Representation Agreements (A Representation Agreement is the only way you can appoint someone to assist you or to act on your behalf for health care and personal care matters. It can also cover routine financial affairs). SPACES ARE LIMITED, please contact Sierra Stump at (250) 341-3678 or by email to landclerk@shuswapband.net to add your name to the list for estate planning documents.

Land Committee

Notification has gone out for the nomination meeting! September 29th from 6pm -8pm. If you would like a copy of the nomination regulations, please contact us.

The date for the Election has been set for October 29, 2017 from 9am to 8pm.

Look for your notification in the mail, on Facebook and on our website.

****Shuswap Band will need an Appeal & Complaints Committee for this process.

This committee includes one Elder, One NON-MEMBER, over the age of 18, one Member over the age of 18 and all participants MAY NOT RUN for the Land Committee. If you are interested in sitting on this commitree, please contact Sierra Stump at (250) 341-3678 or by email to landclerk@shuswapband.net

Species at Risk

This project is wrapping up in the next few weeks.

The Species at Risk project is being managed by Bob Jamieson and Brad Munroe reporting to the Lands Department. Band Members have been working on the Species at Risk project which involves the identification of and spraying of invasive weeds on reserve and doing some wildlife surveys for species at risk. These Band Members received training in the spraying earlier in the year and worked with a certified herbicide sprayer to complete the work that budget allowed for. Wildlife surveys will be completed over the next couple of months as well

Shuswap Creek

The Lands department is doing an Environmental Flow Needs Study of the creek with the assistance of FLNRO. There will also be a Cultural Heritage Study of the Shuswap Creek watershed happening soon. If you would like to participate, please contact Sierra Stump at (250) 341-3678 or by email to landclerk@shuswapband.net

Section 35 Highway Widening

The Shuswap Indian Band did not agree with the value presented with respect to certain lands that the appraiser classified as rural or residential and requested that they re-appraise those lands to reflect a commercial value. This re-appraisal, which will be an addendum to the original appraisal, is in draft form.

EDUCATION & TRAINING

It's been a very busy month!... but an exciting and rewarding one. I've met the Aboriginal Education Support Workers, some students, parents, and community members. I am delighted to be a part of the team working with the Shuswap Community, and can't wait to meet everyone.

Education program

We have eleven students enrolled in Post-Secondary studies, who have taken on the task of

preparing their future within the areas that they love. I am very proud of them!

For the Elementary and High School students: we got together with the Aboriginal Education Support Workers, and came up with ideas and plans for some great events and projects which we will announce as soon as they are finalized. They will be fun and will have important goals in view, always putting the students first and assisting them towards the future.

Employment program

This program is new, so there's lots of work to do in this area yet. The goal is getting jobs for the community members that want to be employed, getting training for those who need it to get a job, and more projects related to what eh community needs in the employment area. To succeed in this goal, we would need to get assistance from the community as well: We would need the community members that are job searching (or want to start a job search), to get in contact with the Shuswap Band office at 250-314-3678 (Tais at extension 1013 or Dolores at extension 1011) so that we can start assisting you in this endeavor. One of the plans is for us to also get in contact with local businesses (and from other areas in BC) to form a pool of partners that will participate in assisting our community members to find employment, training or any other activity that will benefit our community members in this area.

We have a poster attached for the Mountain Hospitality Program which is a great training opportunity for those who would like to work in the hospitality area. This is a **free** program for eligible applicants. Please contact Tais at 250-3413678, extension 1013.

If you:

Need job search help Need training to get a job

Do you want some assistance in finding a job goal, training goal, etc.

Then please contact us at the numbers mentioned above to book an appointment with us. We are pleased to assist you, and answer any questions you may have.

DAVID THOMPSON SECONDARY

Greetings everyone,

Monica Fisher and Shynai Borho are the new Aboriginal Education Support Workers in David Thompson Secondary School. We are very excited to be working with the youth to help them meet both their academic and cultural goals throughout the school year. We are hoping to get a youth each month to write a piece for the newsletter talking about the things that they have done that month. It can be about what they have done within Ab Ed, the school, and/or the community. We would like the youth to have a voice within

their community and this is an excellent way to give that to them.

My name is Shynai Borho, I am a member of the Shuswap Band. I am very grateful to call the valley home. I graduated from D.T.S.S in 2010, and from there went into Mount Royal University (MRU). I graduated from MRU with my diploma in Child and Youth Counselling in 2014. I then transferred into the Bachelors of Child Studies at MRU which I graduated from in 2016. Since I finished school I have worked in the community first at Sonshine Children's Centre and now here at D.T.S.S. I am very excited to work with our youth to help them meet their goals and be successful students. The Ab Ed room was a safe place for me to be in high school and I am looking forward to making it a space where our youth feel a sense of belonging within the school.

My name is Monica Fisher, I member of the Metis Association and was also born and raised in Invermere. I graduated from DTSS in 2000, after school I spent 4 years travelling then attended Mount Royal University to obtain my Social Work Diploma as well as my Disability Studies Diploma. I spend 10 years working in Calgary primarily working with individuals suffering from addiction and homelessness before moving back to Invermere 3 years ago. I am looking forward to assisting our youth in becoming the best versions of themselves and assist in cultivating happy, healthy young adults.

versions of themselves and assist in cultivating happy, healthy young adults.

We will be hosting an Education Open House at the "Old Band Hall" September 28, 2017 at 7:30pm. We need parent's involvement in forming educational goals for our youth. If you are unable to attend please email us at

monica.fisher@sd6.bc.ca or Shynai.borho@sd6.bc.ca or phone us at 250-342-9213 ext#3903

HOUSING

The Construction of the NEW HOMES has started! Reinhart Construction Ltd was awarded the

contract. The homes are expected to be completed prior to the new year. If you are one of the homes that will be receiving RRAP please start packing up some of your things that you will not be using on a regular basis. We will be doing 2 homes at a time. We will be purchasing sea cans for you to store your belongings in during the renos. Pierre Roy of Roy Construction has been contracted to complete the renovations.

If you don't have your name on the housing list and are in need of housing, please get your form filled out. The New Homes will go to members that require immediate housing based on their

current living conditions and policy criteria.

We will be reposting for a Maintenance Person. For more details, see the newsletter. Chimney Cleaning will be done the week of Oct 1-7. The Cleaner Sweep, Steve Tristram, will once again be responsible for the cleaning. Someone will call the night before he is scheduled to arrive. Septic System Maintenance will be ongoing Sept-Nov. I will be notifying you if you are on the schedule for this year. Please ensure your clean out is easily accessible.

We have received funding from CMHC to hire an Assistant Housing Clerk. This is a 6-month Mentoring position and will tie in nicely with the new construction and renovations that will be underway. If you are interested in a future in the housing sector drop a resume off at the office

attention Wendy Rockafellow.

SOCIAL DEVELOPMENT

Strengthen Community Program will start up again on Sept 6th at Akisqnuk with an informational session for students and parents that are just back to school. We will be holding a Freezer Jam Session at the Shuswap Band Hall on Sept 27th at 4:30. If you are interested in participating or organizing an event please call Suzie Thomas at 778-526-8110.

Please remember to bring in your BC Hydro bills, we will not process any payments without the invoice. PWD Clients need to come in each month and sign their B&D's these need to be in your

file for to show compliance.

The Back to School Celebration was an overwhelming success. Thanks for all who helped. We wish

all our students good luck with their studies for the 2017-18 school year.

Service Canada representatives will come out once again to share information regarding Old Age Security, Canada Pension Plan and Senior Tax issues. If anyone is requiring assistance with any Service Canada forms, please bring them in and I can assist you.

Anyone requiring assistance with resumes or wanting to brush up on their interviewing skills call and

set up an appointment with your Social Development or Education Manager.

We will be conducting Individual Training Plans in November. This information will then be transferred into our data base. This information will be secured in a locked cabinet and only accessible for training and employment purposes with your consent. If you are interested in having your ITP done, please call and arrange for an appointment.

If you have any concerns regarding these or any other issues regarding Social Development or

Housing, please do not hesitate to come in or call.

Thank You Dolores Nicholas Social/Housing Manager

BIRTHDAYS

HAPPY BIRTHDAY TO ALL THAT ARE CELEBRATING BIRTHDAYS IN OCTOBER! From the Shuswap Band Calendar located in the band office:

October 3rd - Coltton Johnson
October 4th - Nyla Nicholas
October 5th - Sophia Thomas
October 6th - Sam Thomson
October 7th - Kash Thomas
October 8th - Clarissa Stevens
October 9th - Dan Pascal SR
Margaret Tardif
October 10th - Kayleigh Stevens
October 15th - Zach Thomas
Zach McCluskie
Hanna Capilo
October 17th - Frank Sam SR
October 30th - Basil Stevens
October 31st - Glady Sam



Happy September Birthdays to Katherine Stevens and Diana Thomas!



Shuswap Band Staff unite to show their support for Orange Shirt Day, a Canada-wide campaign to acknowledge the intergenerational impact of residential schools on children.

SHUSWAP BAND CALENDAR

~ OCTOBER 2017 ~

Sun	Mon	Tue	Wed	Thu	Fri	Sat
Chimney Cleaning	Chimney Cleaning	3 Chimney Cleaning	4 Chimney Cleaning	5 Chimney Cleaning	6 Chimney Cleaning	7 Chimney Cleaning
		Community- Wide Naloxone Training & Dinner 5- 7PM	Massage in Health Centre		12:00 - Community Firewood Cutting Event	
8	9 OFFICE CLOSED: Thanksgiving	10	II	12	13	Salmon Festival
		Dr. Mannheimer in Health Centre	Massage in Health Centre	I DEC		
15	16	Beauty Day 12-7PM	Living Life to Full 12-4	19	20	21
			Massage in Health Centre	Food B _{0x} Pickup 12-3		
22	23	Dr. Mannheimer	Living Life to Full 12-4 Social Assistance Payment	26	27	28
		in Health Centre	Massage in Health Centre			
9am-8pm Land Committee Election	30	31				
CCP Meeting 12-4	11 11	1 7				

- NOVEMBER 2017 -

Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat							
Sun	Mon	rue	ı weu	2			
			Living Life to Full 12-4	Food Box Pickup 12-3	3	4	
Knowledge Keepers Council Meeting 10AM	6	7	Living Life to Full 12-4	9	OFFICE CLOSED: Remembrance Day	II	
12	13	14	15	16	17	18	
19	20	21	22	23	24	25	
26	27	28	29	Food Box Pickup 12-3			

November's calendar is <u>tentative</u>, please see updates on website calendar or in November newsletter.



RR 2 3A-492 Arrow. Rd Invermere, BC, V0A-1K2 Ph: 250.341.3678 Fax: 250.341.3683

Maintenance Worker

Full Time Year Round

Electrical, plumbing and carpentry skills are all part of your tool kit

Job Summary: performs maintenance and repairs related to buildings, infrastructure, lands, building grounds and homes where the Shuswap Band is required to maintain.

Responsibilities include and are not limited to:

- ✓ Electrical, mechanical, plumbing and heating system troubleshooting in housing units including routine maintenance checks.
- Carpentry repairs and maintenance such as replacing locks, replacing shingles, and attending to emergency calls to determine course of action.
- Cutting, splitting and delivery of wood to Community Homes.
- Special projects such as assembling furniture, installing cupboards, hauling items to the local landfill and other projects that may be requested by Shuswap Band Department Managers
- ✓ Setting up and taking down of the tables and chairs, removal of garbage after community functions
- ✓ Work on and around the water sources within the Shuswap Band's responsibility.
- ✓ Seasonal care of outside areas
- ✓ Other duties as may be required

Qualifications

- * Minimum 5 years maintenance experience in the various areas
- * Understanding and able to follow relevant policies, procedures and rules.
- * Able to assess plumbing, electrical, and carpentry issues that may arise.
- * Must demonstrate analytical, problem solving and decision-making skills.
- * Effective verbal, listening and communication skills.
- * Project and time management skills
- * Ability to work in a team with contractors and engineers on larger projects
- * Competency in records-keeping, documentation and safety program reporting
- * Valid class 5 driver's license and reliable transportation considered an asset.
- * Must agree to a Criminal Records Check.

Closing date October 13, 2017

Forward resume and certificates to: Wendy Rockafellow

Director of Operations Shuswap Indian Band Fax: 250-341-3683

Email: dops@shuswapband.net

					E	



OCTOBER 29,2017 CCP MEETING

Comprehensive Community Meeting

We are almost finished our plan. We are at the stages of incorporating our culture and language into each of our themes.

Come join us for a great afternoon of knowledge sharing and have your input in our almost complete Community Plan.



Door Prizes!!!!!!!

Delicious Brunch being served

12PM -4PM

Bring a band member who has not yet attended in 3 Months and receive a \$25.00 Gift card. Limited to one per person. Must stay for entire mtg.

Community Hall

SUZIE THOMAS

COMPREHENSIVE

COMMUNITY PLANNER

Phone # 778-526-8115

Email.

sthomas a shuswardband.net

October 29, 2017

12-4PM

Community Hall